


currently occupying.  A two-story structure building will connect to the current building.  This will be a huge benefit to 

the community.  

 

There have been huge improvements done to South El Monte’s Modernization in the classrooms and infrastructure 

improvements.  The design is complete and now they are working on the planning phase.  

 

There are many projects going on at Mountain View.  There is going to be a full modernization to building K. Building B 

will  have new keyless doors and solar lighting installed in all the classrooms.  Plumbing and roofing will also be updated.  

Wael Elatar, Chief Business Official mentioned that the list of projects and the costs on the slideshow are only the hard 

costs. The total does not cover professional services.  An additional 25 percent will be 



Ms. Haro asked if we would be meeting in person as she was interested in seeing the progress at Ledesma.  Mr. Elatar 

responded that the next meeting would be in person and we would be able to start visiting projects in construction.   

  

Round Table/Member Comments: 

The next meeting will take place on December 2, 2021 at 4:00 p.m. in-person, the site is to be determined.  

 

Mr. Tamashiro thanked the committee for having him and everything they have done. He would like to help make the 

community better.  

 

 Adjournment of Meeting: 

 

Moved:  Cathi Eredia    Seconded:  Erica Mondragon   Action: 4-0 

 

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 6:15 p.m. 

 

 


